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Maddaugh Road Elementary & Regent Road Elementary Catchment Boundary Update 
Thank you to everyone who provided feedback and participated in the catchment boundary consultations for Maddaugh Road 
Elementary and Regent Road Elementary.  There was a large response with just over 200 people responding from Hazelgrove 
Elementary, Katzie Elementary, and Clayton Elementary.  The Catchment Boundary Report is on the agenda for the Surrey 
Board of Education Public Meeting on February 12th, 2020.  Following that meeting, information regarding catchment boundary 
decisions will be shared with the school community. 

 
Monday 
Feb. 10 

Tuesday 
Feb. 11 

Wednesday 
Feb. 12 

Thursday 
Feb. 13 

Friday 
Feb. 14 

Clayton Idol sign up 
continues 

 
Fruit and Veggie – 
Apples 
*some help needed 
 
JumpStart 2:30-4:30 

 
Gr. 6/7  B-Ball Game 
home - Salish 
 
Early recess – 10:00 -
10:15am  
 
ArtStarts – inclusive 
Improv (Theatre  
Sports)  10:30 am 

 JumpStart 2:30-4:30 
 
Young Rembrandts 
After school 

 
PAC Popcorn day 
 
 
 
Cougar Leader 
awards at lunch 

Monday 
Feb. 17 

Tuesday 
Feb. 18 

Wednesday 
Feb. 19 

Thursday 
Feb. 20 

Friday 
Feb. 21 

Family Day – no 
school 

Clayton Idol 
Auditions start – 
lunch in Ms. 
Lowey’s room→ 
 
JumpStart 2:30-4:30 

WITS presentations 
at Katzie 
 
Intermediate – 9:00 -
10am  
 
Primaries – 10:40 to 
11:40 
  
Plus travel time  - 
see below 
 

Div. 7 Field Trip – 
Langley Gymnastics 
9-10am 
 
JumpStart 2:30-4:30 
 
Young Rembrandts 

Pro-D Day – no 
school for students 

 
Nutrition at school:  
As we are continuing our efforts to make a healthier community, we are truly noticing an increase in healthy foods 
coming to school.  This is excellent!  The students are quite proud to show off their whole foods, fruits and veggies.  
It’s pretty great.   
We are now noticing (as we are paying closer attention) a large amount of candy that is being brought to school 
particularly by the older students.  As we work to shut this down on our end, can you please remind your kids that 
candy is an after school treat, not an at school treat to be shared with friends.   Thank-you!! 



 
WITS presentation at Katzie Elementary 
We have been invited to attend a presentation with the students of Katzie Elementary on the WITS progam. 
https://witsprogram.ca/wits-home/ 

Travis Price, the founder of Pink Shirt day will be giving the presentation.  A notice and permission form will be going 
home next week and we will need parent drivers.   Primary and Intermediate students will be attending separately 
as you can see on the calendar above.  Please consider if you can help us with driving. 
 
Pink Shirt Day -  Feb. 26 
Wear Pink – any pink you have! – on Feb. 26 
If you would like to purchase a shirt, http://www.pinktshirtday.ca/buy-a-t-shirt.html 

https://www.bootlegger.com/pink-shirt-day-

1017PINKSHIRTDAY.html?dwvar_1017PINKSHIRTDAY_colour=WHITE 

 

Or purchase at the local London Drugs store. 
 
 
 
 

Bottle Drive is tomorrow!!! 
2-5pm  

In the drop off zone or gym – depending on the weather 
 

Bring your bottles! 
Bring your cans! 

 
Come and Help!!! 

 
All funds to go to support your PAC school initiatives. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

https://witsprogram.ca/wits-home/
http://www.pinktshirtday.ca/buy-a-t-shirt.html
https://www.bootlegger.com/pink-shirt-day-1017PINKSHIRTDAY.html?dwvar_1017PINKSHIRTDAY_colour=WHITE
https://www.bootlegger.com/pink-shirt-day-1017PINKSHIRTDAY.html?dwvar_1017PINKSHIRTDAY_colour=WHITE


 
 

 

            

Date: February 7, 2020          

 

 

Address: 

 

Dear: Parents/Guardians 

 

We are writing to give you updated information on the novel coronavirus (2019-nCoV), a new 

virus causing respiratory illness. Families may be concerned about the risk to their families. The 

highest number of infections continue to be reported from Hubei Province, China. There have 

been a small number of cases of 2019-nCoV in B.C. which are being very closely managed. The 

risk to British Columbians remains low.  

Our knowledge of this virus continues to grow, and we are using new information to adjust our 

public health recommendations. We are now aware of early evidence that this virus can cause a 

range of mild to severe symptoms, and it is possible that people will not recognize symptoms 

that are mild. During this time, they can reduce the chance of spread by limiting contact with 

others. 

Therefore, we now recommend that: 

• Students or staff returning from Hubei Province, China consider staying home for 14 days 

after they left Hubei. They should monitor themselves daily for symptoms like fever or 

cough. Parents should assist children as needed. Those who develop symptoms, should stay 

home and call their health-care provider or 8-1-1 to discuss any need for testing and follow 

up. 

• Students or staff, who have been in close contact with someone who has been diagnosed with 

2019-nCoV should consider staying home for 14 days after their last encounter. Individuals 

should monitor themselves daily for symptoms like fever and cough. Parents should assist 

children as needed. Those who develop symptoms should stay home and call their health-

care provider or 8-1-1 to discuss any need for testing and follow up. 

• Students or staff who have been in other parts of China (outside Hubei Province) should 

monitor themselves daily for symptoms like fever or cough for 14 days. Parents should assist 

children as needed. Those who develop symptoms should stay home and call their health-

care provider or 8-1-1 to discuss any need for testing and follow up. 

 
 

Ministry of Health Office of the 4th Floor, 1515 Blanshard Street 
 Provincial Health Officer PO Box 9648 STN PROV GOVT 
  Victoria BC  V8W 9P4 
  Tel: (250) 952-1330 
  Fax: (250) 952-1570 
  http://www.health.gov.bc.ca/pho/ 



The Ministry of Education continues to be in close contact with public health officials at all 

levels of government and ask the public not to make assumptions about the risk of students or 

staff based on their ethnicity or travel history.  

 

 

Advice for Students and Families Considering Travel:  

 

Students and families considering travel to and from China are encouraged to consult the Novel 

Coronavirus in China Travel Health Notice on the Government of Canada Travel and Tourism 

site regularly.  Recommendations change as new information becomes available.  

 

 

Advice on School Events, Outings and Field Trips 

It is not necessary to cancel school events, outings or field trips to public locations in B.C. and 

Canada and to most places in the world.  The Government of Canada has advised however, the 

public should avoid non-essential travel to China. 

  

 

Advice on masks from Provincial Health Officer, Dr. Bonnie Henry: 

When sick, wearing a mask helps to prevent us from passing on illnesses to other people. But if 

you are not sick, we do not know if wearing a mask will prevent infection, especially for children 

who may not be able to wear a mask properly. People wearing a mask may also touch their faces 

more often, potentially increasing the risk of having the eyes, nose or mouth come into contact 

with the virus.  

 

Some parents wonder if a child who is returning from an affected area of China should wear a 

mask to school. Since the main way the virus is spread is through coughing and sneezing, this 

isn’t necessary for healthy children.  Wearing masks in public, with a goal of preventing spread 

of illness, can be a way some communities show respect for others. While we do not recommend 

wearing masks for healthy children, it is important that any children who do wear masks are 

treated with respect and not fear. 
  

 

Reducing the risk of coronavirus, colds and flu 

• Wash your hands frequently for at least 20 seconds using soap and water.  

• If a sink is not available, alcohol-based hand rubs (ABHR) can be used to clean hands if 

they are not visibly soiled. If they are visibly soiled using a wipe and then ABHR is 

effective.  

• Do not touch your face/eyes/mouth with unwashed hands. 

• Cover your mouth and nose when you sneeze or cough with a disposable tissue or the 

crease of your elbow. 

https://travel.gc.ca/travelling/health-safety/travel-health-notices/210
https://travel.gc.ca/travelling/health-safety/travel-health-notices/210
https://travel.gc.ca/travelling/health-safety/travel-health-notices/210
https://travel.gc.ca/travelling/health-safety/travel-health-notices/210
https://travel.gc.ca/travelling/health-safety/travel-health-notices/210
https://travel.gc.ca/travelling/health-safety/travel-health-notices/210


• Regularly clean and disinfect frequently touched surfaces. Regular household cleaning 

products are effective against most viruses. 

• Stay home if you are sick and away from others so you don’t pass it on. 

A new toll-free phone number (1 833 784-4397) has been established to answer questions from 

Canadians about the 2019 novel coronavirus. Service is available from 7 a.m. to midnight EST.  

Anyone who is concerned they may have been exposed to, or are experiencing symptoms of, the 

coronavirus should contact their primary care provider, local public health office, or call 8-1-1. 

Further information about novel coronavirus is available on the BC Centre for Disease 

Control website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

…\2 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Bonnie Henry 

MD, MPH, FRCPC 

Provincial Health Officer 
 

http://www.bccdc.ca/about/news-stories/stories/2020/information-on-novel-coronavirus
http://www.bccdc.ca/about/news-stories/stories/2020/information-on-novel-coronavirus
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